TWIN FALLS PUBLIC SCHOOLS

School District No. 411

201 MAIN AVENUE WEST TWIN FALLS, IDAHO 83301 (208) 733-6900

April 3, 2017

- <u>Call to Order</u> The Board of Trustees of School District No. 411, Twin Falls County, State of Idaho, met in a special board meeting at the District Office Boardroom located at 201 Main Avenue West, Twin Falls, at the hour of 7:30 a.m., on Monday, April 3, 2017. The following trustees were present: Chairman Bernie Jansen, and Trustees Bryan Matsuoka, Mary Barron, and Paul McClintock. There were also present Clerk Michelle Lucas as well as interested patrons, employees, and the media.
- II. Procedural Matters Action Items:
- 1. Chairman Jansen asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Trustee McClintock moved to approve the agenda as submitted. Trustee Barron seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
- III. Announce New Superintendent of Twin Falls School District #411
- 1. Chairman Jansen thanked each of the board members and the Clerk, Michelle Lucas for all their time and work during this process. Trustee Barron added that the Board didn't take this task lightly and they felt the full weight of it; there was a lot of discussion and deliberation. Chairman Jansen shared that Friday night the Board authorized him to make contact and offer the job to candidate "Z", and he accepted. Chairman Jansen announced that our new superintendent would be Dr. Brady Dickinson. Dr. Dickinson commented that this process really challenged him and that it demonstrates that he wasn't just the next person up for the job but the best candidate. He commended the board for going through this process and commented that he has big shoes to fill when Dr. Dobbs retires.

Trustee McClintock moved to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Barron seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:36 p.m.

Chairman Bernie Jansen

ATTEST:

Clerk, Michelle Lucas